
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

  
  

 
 

  
  

 
 

   
   

  
 

 
 

   
  
   

  

  
 

 

 
 

  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

October 8, 2019 

To: All Ontario Municipalities 
Sent Via Email 

Re: Menstrual Products in City Facilities 
Our File No. 16.6.99 

At its meeting of September 23, 2019, St. Catharines City Council supported the 
implementation of a pilot project to provide free menstrual products at City Facilities. 
The pilot project will run from January until June 2020 and will include the installation of 
dispensing units in washrooms at locations to be determined by staff. 

Below is the full motion which was approved by St. Catharines City Council at its 
meeting held on September 23, 2019: 

That Council support the implementation of Option 1 for a pilot project on
 
free menstrual products in City Facilities, beginning in January 2020 until 

June 2020 and with the results of the pilot project to be reviewed; and
 

That a cap be put in place as determined by staff; and 

That the Budget Standing Committee include this pilot project in its draft 

2020 budgets. FORTHWITH
 

A previous motion on this matter directed that any decisions related to this pilot project 
be shared with all Ontario municipalities and school boards. 

If you have any questions, please contact the Office of the City Clerk at extension 1524. 

Bonnie Nistico-Dunk, City Clerk 
Legal and Clerks Services, Office of the City Clerk 
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